
PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING

October 6, 2015

ROLL CALL:  Present were members Dr. Laura Kressler, Stan Zirkin, Eunice Pierre, William James and 

Cindy Comproni.   Also present were City Liaison Mary Johnson.   Absent were Committee Members 

Matt Inzeo and Mary Thomas.  The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m.

MINUTES:  The minutes from the September 1, 2015 meeting were approved with one correction.

OLD BUSINESS:   Labor Day after Action Report - Members stated that Labor Day went well.  Members 

stated the booth was crowded.  Perhaps next year each group sharing the booth could have its own 

scheduled time.   

It was suggested that the next time PSAC gives away whistles, signs be made that they are not for little 

children.

Stop Sign and Crosswalk Violation Data Report – Captain Kemp provided the data.  PSAC will review the 

data for possible stop light cameras.  Dr. Kressler will ask Celia Craze, Director of Planning & Community 

Development to cross reference the list to determine where the crosswalks are located.  Dr. Kressler 

stated that there appears to be a lot of commonality in the report.  

NEW BUSINESS:  Prescription Drug Take Back Program within City recommended at Senior Advisory 

Board Meeting.  Cindy Comproni stated she would look into this program.  Dr. Kressler will check with 

Captain Kemp concerning this program.  

PETITIONS AND REQUEST – Dr. Kressler said that the signage for the Greenbelt Police Department and 

the Greenbelt Fire Department are a big hit.  

OPEN DISCUSSION:  Cindy Comproni will invite CERT to the next PSAC meeting.

CALENDAR EVENTS:  The next PSAC meeting will be on December 1, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.

The Advisory Board Appreciation Dinner will be held on Sunday, October 11, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. in the 

Community Center.

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting is scheduled for December 1, 2015.


